Women and Leadership Subcommittee

Senate ad hoc Committee for the Promotion of Gender Equity

Minutes for February 27, 2007 meeting

A.  Attending.  Bambi Brewer, Lynn Coghill, Lucy Fischer, Irene Frieze, Janine Janosky [chair], Janeace Slifka.
B. Introductions and Discussion of Issues of Concern to Members Present.   Issues/Ideas included the following:

1. We need more information about whether women learn about openings to advance into administrative positions.   It appears that women rise to the level of program chair within a unit, but then have trouble rising to higher levels.   It does not appear that women at this level are encouraged to apply for or accept higher level administrative positions.

2. Decisions about who will be asked to run for elected leadership positions are often made by small groups of people in those positions currently.   If women are not in these positions, they may never learn of or be encouraged to run for elected offices.   This appears to be an issue for student government as well as for faculty governance.
3. When special programs are developed to provide leadership skills for future administrators, it is important that these programs be scheduled so that women can attend.   This can be a special issue for women with young children if programs occur in the evenings or on weekends.

C.  Goals of Committee.
1. It is important that we devise a plan to assist women in entering leadership positions that is workable, given ongoing constraints about funding.
2. After some discussion, we decided that there are really two very different types of issues we need to be concerned with.   These are:

a. Factors that lead to men being seen as more appropriate leaders than women and women not being asked.   [These might include things such as women being seen as “too emotional” or women not understanding some of the unwritten rules that men use in leadership positions].
b. Factors that discourage women from seeking leadership positions.  [These might include time demands that make it difficult for women to have children and be leaders].
c. There is a good deal of research on these topics.     Irene will send some references.   [See attached introductory paper for a special issue of the Journal of Social Issues on “Gender, hierarchy, and leadership”].

D.  Next Steps.   

1. Committee members are asked to talk to people informally about reasons women are not seen as leaders and reasons that women may not want these roles.   They should also find out if women are being asked about openings.

2. Our next meeting should be in late March or early April.

…………………………
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